
September-October 2022 
Dear Partners in Ministry, 
 
This time of year has always been a reminder of God’s goodness and mercy in our lives as we were saved 
in October 1962.  In September 1979, we were called to preach and, in 1984, ordained for fulltime 
ministry. 
 
During the past two months Vision Baptist Church has covered about 
300 homes with door hangers, and we along with Pastor Muse have 
been doing weekly door to door witnessing.  In September, pastor 
and his wife took a much-deserved vacation since starting the church 
over 3 years ago.  We were blessed to fill the pulpit and carry out the 
normal ministry responsibilities while they were away. 
 
Groundwork: Like everywhere, Okaloosa County has many building 
codes and requirements for new structures.  Currently, we are 
surveying and waiting for the DO on the property.  A parking lot must 
be paved before we can occupy any building we might put up.  Will 
you pray with us for God’s perfect will about purchasing a modular 
or constructing a metal building?  We have been told that acquiring 
modular buildings at this time, is almost impossible due to a 
shortage in supply.  If you have information regarding purchasing or 
construction of buildings, please contact us. 
 
“Go Ye”: Go ye, was the theme of the first annual faith promise 
missions conference of Antioch Fellowship Baptist Church in Spring 
Hill, Florida.  Arriving on Wednesday the 19th, the church families had 
prepared a delicious meal for everyone.  From Wednesday to Friday, 
the singing by Antioch choir, visiting choirs, and young teens along 
with power point presentations and missionary testimonies kept our 
minds on our Lord’s divine commission to Go Ye into all the world with 
the Gospel.  Three Macedonia families who attended truly blessed our 
hearts with their singing.  Scriptural worship keeps our focus on true 
repentance and faith led by the Holy Spirit.  Our heart’s desire is that 
Antioch Baptist will be a lighthouse in their community and around the 
world through Faith Promise giving to missions. 
 
Great Grandparents: In September, we became great grandparents twice over.  Kensley was born on the 
26th, and Jazmine was born on the 28th.  Cathy’s mom became a great-great grandmother for the first 
time.  Cathy and her sister, Susan, were able to take their mom back to her hometown of Thomaston and 
to her home church New Friendship for her 90th birthday.  They provided lunch, and mom Ruby enjoyed 
the fellowship of friends she had not seen in several years.  The Sunday before her birthday Vision Baptist 
surprised her with lunch at our house.  We are blessed to have had her all these years. 
 
God is still adding to the USA East Team.  Brother Noah Gudger has completed his survey trip to New 
Hampshire and is actively seeking churches to partner with him in this ministry. 
 
We appreciate every supporter and prayer partner.  We pray for you often.  We are humbled that God is 
still using us to actively serve in getting the Gospel to those in Crestview, Florida.  May God bless as you 
work to reach your Jerusalem. 

Looking Unto Jesus, 
 

James and Cathy Hansard 


